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FBCA                
        We encourage Fanny Bay 
residents     to purchase 2019 FBCA member-
ships. They will be available at FBCA sponsored events. These 
funds support programs at the Hall.  
    When we say membership fees support programs at the 
Hall here is what we mean:  
  -an idea comes forward in a board meeting  
  -a planning committee of volunteers is struck where 
 strategies are mapped out and tasks are assigned    
 -entertainment, refreshments or candy is arranged 
    (many times offered at no cost)  
    � Black Cat Movie Nights - monthly with availability  
    � Meet Your Neighbours Day - February  
 � Two-nee Matinee  -  monthly when possible  
 � Concert Series  - 12 shows  

 � Fat Oyster Reading Series  - 3 to 4 per year  

 � Community Events - Mike Yip, Bird Photography  
     - Benefits of Mature Trees, Proportional Representation
 Info, Flu Clinic, etc.   

 � Volunteer Appreciation Day - April  
 � Easter Egg hunt with Easter Bunny - Spring  
 � Fanny Bay Day/ Heritage Day  -  Summer/Late Fall -
  community family event  
    � Children's Carnival  �Halloween/Bonfire/Fireworks 
 � Christmas Craft Faire  
    � Aerobics / Pickleball �Youth, Parents & Tots groups                 
  We strive to offer entertainment for children and  
 families at little or no cost. Membership in this local ‘club’      
gives you a vote at the AGM and the right to attend *  board   
meetings.  *secretary must receive request to be added                                            
to agenda for any presentation to the board.  
 

 To contact the board  email:  
 president@fannybaycommunity.com  Enjoy Life on the Island

 H ALLOWEEN IN THE FANNY 
BAY HALL  

They had hot dogs, popcorn, and candy 
   to their heart’s desire 
Then joined in a costume contest and 
  danced ‘round the fire 
They laughed and they played under the 
             misty moonlight 
Then gazed at the fireworks as they lit up 

  the night 
The children’s  
Halloween party was 
a big hit at the Hall  
And it’s because of 
Community 
that it happened at all           
   

     Thanks to all who helped create a 
spectacular Fanny Bay Halloween party 
once again. We handed out about 80 
treat bags that were generously filled by 
You, the community.   
     A special thanks to our community 
volunteers and sponsors: The Kitchen 
Witches (Nancy Sim, Christine Rideout, 
Doods Strachan, and Maryann Amiss),  

Marilyn McClelland (and daughter), 
 Neville Hope, Dianne Volrich, Doreen 
Smith,  Erna  Smith,   Ron Vermeulen, 
Chrystal Evans-Andersson, Zelides 
Gunderen, Katherine Cunningham,   
FBCA, Ships Point Firefighters Assn.,  
Fanny Bay Fire Department, Ships Point 
Improvement District, Quality Foods 
Courtenay, The Friendly Port Childcare                                    

and Everyone   
who pitched  
 in and gave us  
a hand.  

  

Cece Henderson 
Volunteer Coordinator 
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R EGISTER NOW FOR SPRING FIRST AID COURSE     
The Association would like to offer a first aid 

course at the Hall. Based on response the one day 
class could be scheduled for March 2019.  
    The Red Cross Emergency First Aid covers   
babies, children and adults for basic life support 
with bleeding control. It has a 3 year certification; a book 
emailed to the student; cost $95.00. A recertification class is half 
a day/4 hours.   
     The WorkSafe Level 1 covers adults for basic life support as 
well as bleeding control, and plenty of medical emergencies 
such as minor wounds. It also comes with a 3 year certification 
and a book; cost is $85.00.  
      Minimum members in the classes is 8 and maximum is 18. 
Please email Suzanne at zambezi222@me.com to register. 

T HANK YOU TO EVERYONE  
 who came out and supported us at the Fanny Bay 

Christmas Craft Faire.  Our bake sale, concession and raffle 
were a great success thanks to all of you.  
    Congratulations to our raffle prize winners:  
Ross Haynes Earrings - Jean Omelchenko;  Queen Size Quilt  - 
Sheila Clarson;  Smart TV – Greg Holst-Larsen;  Gift Basket – 
Gillian Hannas;  Comforter Set – Sheila Armstrong.  
    Thank you to all of our volunteers who donated their time 
and talents to make this Craft Faire such a success.  We 
couldn’t do it without you!  
    Our Christmas Party will be held Tuesday, December 4th at 
4PM. Please come and join in the fun as we usher in the fes-
tive season. There will be lots of food, games, prizes and may-
be a few surprises along the way. All members will be called 
prior to the party.  
    Our next meeting (which will be our AGM) will be held 
Tuesday, January 8th at 2:00 PM  
   Our first potluck of the year will be convened by Sharon, 
Prue & Mike and Susan & Gary on Tuesday, Jan 15th at 5 PM. 
     A belated Thank You to Dave Satterfield, Barry Sterling and 
Bruce Mills for our new kitchen sink.  It is such a pleasure to 
use and makes our work in the kitchen so much easier.  
Happy December Birthday George Boothby & Angela Patrick. 
Happy January Birthday to:    
Barry Bowen, Betty Haddon, Carla Hope, Leona Keim, Dave 
Mansbridge, Fran McLean, Bruce Mills, Sharon Satterfield. 

      MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL!! 

OAP REPORT 

 by Linda Tournemille 

W INNERS OF THE SPVFD FALL RAFFLE  
Thank you to everyone who supported the Ships 

Point Volunteer Firefighters Association annual fall raffle, GL 
#108932, from those who bought and sold tickets to our won-
derful sponsors who donated prizes. We also want to give 
special thanks to Larry at Valley Septic Service who has donat-
ed our grand prize two years in a row. The draw was held No-
vember 20, 2018.  
     Raffle funds go to support training courses for the SPID 
firefighters and first responders and towards the purchase of 
equipment for the SPID Fire Department.    
And the winners are…  Valley Septic Service - $200 Cou-
pon:  Irene Robertson. Judi Wild Bird Series Prints:  Marion 
Thompson. FBCA Concert Tickets:  Paul Welch. Suzanne’s 
Aerobics at Fanny Bay Hall - 3 months:  Marcel Froment. 
Quality Foods - $50 Gift Card:  Janine Toda. Quality Foods - 
$50 Gift Card:  Christine. Quality Foods - $50 Gift Card:  Jackie 
Ainsworth. London Drugs - $50 Gift Card:  Val Pardiac. Smoke 
Detector:  Cathy McIver. Smoke Detector:  Heather MacLean. 
Fanny Bay Oyster Seafood Shop - $25 Gift Card:  Brad Allen. 
Fanny Bay Oyster Seafood Shop - $25 Gift Card:  Allyson Roy. 
David’s Tea – Tea Sampler & Travel Mug:  Rob Glougie.  

D OG LICENCES FOR 2019   Dog licensing using tags, 
makes it easy to identify dogs and reconnect lost pets 

with their owners. If you have a dog that’s over six months of 
age and are a resident of the Comox Valley Regional District 
(CVRD)  you need to license your dog each year. Area A dog 
licences are now available at the SPID office, 7729 Vivian Way, 
250-335-0551. Office hours are Tuesday - Friday, 1:00  - 5:00  
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• Sewer, Water, Electrical, Culverts 
• Stumps, Land Clearing 
• Driveways, Accesses 
• Ponds, Landscaping 
• Septic (dig & fill) 
• Foundation backfilling  -Demolition  

 

Contact Greg at 

   Midi Excavating Service 

Boarding care for your dogs 
and cats with a  

delightful  difference. 

COME CHECK US OUT 
7491 Cougar Smith Rd, Fanny Bay 

250-335-2378 
www.bestfrienddogcare.com 

www.blackberryhillkittycottage.com

V OLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS 
SHIPS POINT NEEDS YOU 

Community service, ongoing 
training, federal and provincial 
tax credits   
Ships Point Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment is actively recruiting new members. We are looking for men and 
women of all ages to join our department.  No previous firefighting experi-
ence is necessary: training is ongoing, interesting and at times challenging. 
     Did you know that volunteers make up more than 80% of B.C.’s firefight-
ers? As a volunteer organization, we recognize that many of our volunteers 
have work, family commitments, and holidays that are important. Some of 
our firefighters are retired and some still work so we stagger our practices; 
two a month in the evening and two a month in the morning so that no 
matter what your schedule you can participate. We have a mutual aid 
agreement with Fanny Bay Volunteer Fire Department to provide assis-
tance for all structural fires.   
     A federal non-refundable tax credit of $3,000 has been joined by a pro-
vincial tax credit of $3,000 for those who attend enough practices and 
training courses. A tax credit is a reminder that the government views our 
efforts as being of value; but of course this is not the reason that anyone 
volunteers to become a firefighter. Among the men and women that make 
up SPVFD you will find one common thread; the desire to be of service to 
our community.    
     To serve the community effectively we train 
throughout the year using in-house resources 
and those of other mutual aid fire depart-
ments: Fanny Bay, Comox, Courtenay and Oys-
ter River.  Our goal: to be a department that is 
“Professionally staffed by Volunteers.” Fire 
Chief Terry Hoffart comes from a military back-
ground and offers powerful organizational skills 
and a clear view of the importance of training, 
taking some of our members up to Firefighter 2 
level.  Many of the Firefighters have chosen to 
train as First Responders, providing a vital ser-
vice between the 911 call and the arrival of the ambulance. Air brake certi-
fication training is provided for those who wish to drive the fire truck.  
      Community education is important as well, and we host an annual Fire 
Safety Week event in October in conjunction with the FB Fire Department. 
Close Before You Doze reminds us that shutting bedroom doors before 
sleep saves lives; Two Exits reminds us to ensure we have two ways out 
planned in case of fire. The flammability of modern fabrics and foam in our 
furniture makes it more important than ever to plan ahead for a speedy 
exit in case of fire. Firefighters take part in an annual walkabout to remind 
people to check their smoke alarms and raise awareness of fire prevention. 
     SPVFD is comprised of men and women of all ages, some working, some 
retired, who have energy, commitment and enthusiasm. Being a firefighter 
is challenging, but rewarding as well. There is a sense of camaraderie devel-
oped through working together and pushing ourselves to become better, 
one practice at a time. No previous experience is necessary: come on out, 
fill out an application form, meet the chief and see if becoming part of this 
vibrant community of volunteers is for you. Interested?   
Phone  250 335-0551 or email spvfd@shaw.ca.  

 SPID REPORT 

Training at JIBC
-Comox Fire  
Training Centre  
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by Jackie Dunham 

 

F ANNY BAY NATURALLY    
Here are a few tips for feeding 

wild birds in your yard this winter. 
       Bird safety - Keep feeders away 
from windows and apply decals to 
the glass to prevent collisions. Clean 
feeders frequently to prevent mold, 
which can be deadly to birds.   
    Diverse diets - Some bird species 
feed low, others high, and the rest 
somewhere in between, so locate 
feeders at different levels to attract a 
wide variety. Working on the same 
principle, offer different seed blends 
in different feeders. Some birds, like 
robins, do not eat seed; soak some 
raisins or currants in water overnight 
and put them out on a table style 
feeder. Provide suet only in cold 
weather to avoid rancidity. In warm-
er weather, a good substitute is five 
parts cornmeal mixed with one part 
peanut butter, stuffed into holes 
drilled into a hanging log or in the 
crevices of a large pine cone. And 
don’t forget the Anna’s humming-
birds that live here year-round (see 
column in the June Flyer).  

    If you cherish wild birds and wild 
lands, change up your holiday gift-
giving by making a donation or giving 
a membership to one of the many 
nature-related groups in the Comox  
Valley. A list can be found at https://
tidechange.ca/info-sections/
community-groups/ with links to 
wildlife rescue societies, conserva-
tion groups, nature clubs, and more. 
Author Edward Abbey said, 
“Wilderness is not a luxury but a ne-
cessity of the human spirit.”  
   Fanny Bay Naturally will be back in 
February! Happy holidays!  

 

A NOTHER SUCCESSFUL CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIRE at the Hall high-
lighting a wide variety of handmade treasures. Many thanks to the 

Pickleball folks, Debbie, Lise, Sally and numerous  
others who helped with set up and take down.  
      The faire is a major fundraiser for both the Fanny 
Bay Community Association and the OAP. It is the 
main show and sale for our local quilting group. We 
like to use this opportunity to welcome first time visi-
tors to our community and our hall.   
      This year the weather cooperated and both ven-
dors and customers enjoyed themselves immensely. 
About half the vendors are from 
right here in Fanny 
Bay.  We were 
treated to Fran's              
world     famous  
scones -  a delight           
for all who try them.

    
 . 

Thanks to all who came out and 
supported  
our annual  
event. 
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1066 Northwest Road, Denman Island 

 

T HE SHIPS POINT VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS  
Association would like to thank Roxanne, owner of the 

Fanny Bay Inn, for the generous donation of over $1000 to 
fund the activities of the Association. These funds will be 
used to purchase equipment for the Ships Point First Re-
sponders. 
 The FBI raises the 
funds by administering a 
“50-50 Twoonie” draw eve-
ry week. Drop in anytime 
and register for your own 
personal number. Pay a 
Twoonie once a week to 
enter your number in the 
weekly draw. All ‘paid for’ numbers become valid for the 
weekly draw held at 6pm on Thursdays.  The winner receives 
half the pot while the balance is given to a local charity. 
Funds have already been given to the OAP, the Fanny Bay 
Community Association and other local charities.  
      The current proceeds from the weekly draws are desig-
nated for the Fanny Bay Salmon Enhancement  Society.  

 

F UN AND LAUGHTER AT THE CHILDREN’S CARNIVAL 
     On Saturday, October 20th over 70 people of all ages 

enjoyed the activities and entertainers at the Fanny Bay Com-
munity Hall.  The ventriloquist, Kellie Haines did two perfor-
mances, and had the kids (including a few BIG ones!) singing 
and dancing.  Carlos and 
Cariltta crafted  balloon 
animals/toys and did face 
painting. The Cupcake 
Walk was very popular!  All 
in all, there was lots of play 
and action and squeals!  
We had over a dozen peo-
ple volunteer their time to help make this event a BIG Success, 
and I know that I would miss someone if I tried to list every-
one, but a BIG Thank-you to you all!!   

L AST ISSUE OF 2018  … we haven’t any snow, there  are        
postal interruptions -maybe a country-wide strike soon -

and here come the Holidays!  Thank-you to the writers and 
advertisers who make The Flyer possible each month.    
             Wishing all a prosperous New Year in 2019 

Liisa McCollum 
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Visit Us For All Your 

Christmas Shopping 
Select from more than  

20 Artists for a Unique Gift 
(250) 335-2944 

We are located between Union Bay & Buckley Bay  
    at 6109 Is Hwy,  Ocean Route  

 

 

A RE YOU PREPARED?  
Emergency Preparedness 

         
      You can't prevent an earth-
quake; however, you can be 
prepared 

• to avoid injury, 

• to minimize damage to 
your home, and 

• to survive without help for 
at least 72 hours after an 
earthquake. 
     Preparing now could save 
your life! An earthquake could 
hit B.C. at any time; so, start 
preparing by developing your 
family emergency plan. This 
link to Prepared BC can help 
you prepare: Earthquakes . 

     The following provide de-
tails to help families prepare: 

Household Emergency Plan 
from Prepared BC 

Earthquake Survival Guide  
from Start Local, 

Home Preparedness - What to 
do in an Earthquake  from US 
Insurance Net, and 
Earthquake Safety Tips: A 
Comprehensive Resource  
from Compliance and Safety 
LLC. 
Keith Thibault 
Fanny Bay NEPP Co-ord 
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by Dave Sands 

FBSES REPORT 

 

N EW NEIGHOURS CAN MAKE A BIG DIFFERENCE 
in our enjoyment of the place where we live. This 

month I’d like to introduce you to some of them who are 
making a big difference for the salmon that are the heart and 
soul of what we do at the Fanny Bay Salmonid Enhancement 
Society, as well as on your street and neighborhood. 

     Janet Haigh and Doug Barnes, who now live on Bates, are 
one couple of several in the society 
who both find salmon enhancement 
a good place to contribute their 
efforts and gain satisfaction from 
them. 

      For Janet, who developed soft-
ware patterns for knitters , the ap-
peal of salmon enhancement at Fan-
ny Bay is its science- based and out-
door- oriented atmosphere that al-

lows independent work within a great sense of community. 

     Doug says he’s a member of FBSES 
because “it’s an opportunity to give 
back” to the place he’s lived all his 
life. He was born in Courtenay, 
owned his own home inspection busi-
ness in Victoria for 20 years and is 
now “retired full time” in Fanny Bay. 
Doug is impressed by the amount of 
work society members do to produce 
the salmon raised every year by the 
hatchery. He’s attracted by under-
standing the process that needs so many of us and the 
“amount of hard work done by a lot of nice people.”    

 
     Randy Lousier of Vivian Way 
describes himself as semi-
retired, but as a licensed electri-
cian with 40 years experience is 
also still busy. He’s one of the 
many Fanny Bay Salmon volun-
teers who find the satisfaction of 

enhancement work is in 
the doing. As a fisher-
man all his life, he want-
ed to give back, a com-
mon theme with most of 
us, and enjoys the cama-
raderie of work parties. 

 
      

 
     Keith Thibault retired after a career as a Canadian Army 
and Air Force logistics supply technician. He got his chance to 
contribute his organizational skills to salmonid  

enhancement when Tozer Road 
neighbor, and FBSES director, Frank 
Lines once asked him to help. He 
was “hooked,” Keith says, and now 
enjoys ‘working with a group of awe-
some guys’ as one of FBSES’s 
“Wilfred Creek Boys” whose primary 
task is running the satellite hatchery. 

 

 

 

      For all of us at FBSES, this is an intense time of year. It’s when we go through the whole process of collecting the eggs            
that will become the next set of ‘brood’ fish, both chum and coho, and take their place in the cycle of events at the  
hatchery and eventually of life in our streams. As always, you’re welcome to visit Wednesday and Saturday mornings. 
  It’s a good place to meet your neighbors.  And there’s www.fbses.ca.  
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YOGA with JOSEY  In-Depth Yoga, Ongoing- Tuesdays 7 pm  
Gentle Somatic Yoga, Ongoing- Thursday 11:45 am   
Series of 6 classes for $90 Drop In class - $18 Fanny Bay Hall   
contact:  250-650-4535    wildyogastream@gmail.com  

EXPERTISE by BYRON van HORNE  No Job Too Big or Small                                            
   We Do It All      Painting - Carpentry - Project Management  -  
Handyman.       Call 250-335-1888 

HATS $20 T-SHIRTS $15 FOR SALE - FBCA Heron Logo.   
All Proceeds support Fanny Bay Hall programs  
Email Suzanne zambezi222@me.com  

              BULLETIN   BOARD ADS  B LACK CAT MOVIE NIGHTS   
In November the FBCA started hosting monthly movie 

nights at the Hall for those who would like a night out with 
great entertainment at a low cost.  
      We plan on showing a wide range of interesting films that 
will be geared toward an adult audience. The selection will 
be old classics, documentaries, dramas and comedies.   
Future movies and dates:  
Sat. Dec. 15,  7:30 pm   The Gleaners and I  
Sat. Dec. 29,  7:30 pm   Harvey   
Sat.  Jan 12,   7:30 pm   Babushkas Of Chernobyl  
Fri.   Jan 25,   8:30 pm   Double Indemnity   
Sat.  Feb  9,   7:30 pm   Point Break  
   Do your mind a favour. Come check out what we’ve got 
playing on the big screen at the Hall. 

Wreath Laying 

Just for Joy Singers  - Armistice Day 

Y OU HAVE A CALENDAR ON YOUR PHONE   
and on your computer and maybe you even use them.  

But you still need a Comox Valley Conservation Partnership  
calendar for your home.  Why?   Because the photography is 
gorgeous.  So gorgeous that many people use them as Christ-
mas gifts.    
     Fabulous photos of the plants, wildlife and waters of our 
beautiful valley. They are $20 each with $10 going to your 
own Beaufort Watershed Stewards (BWS). Buy yours at 
Weinberg’s Good Food or call Mike at 250.702.5900 
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Your FBCA Board of Directors 
President ..  Anne Trussler  Vice-President ..  Tammy Mercer-Gervais  Treasurer ..  Liisa McCollum  

Secretary ..  Suzanne Murray       Memberships ..  Alaine French    Bldgs & Grounds ..  Janet O’Reilly  

  Concert Co-Ordinator ..  Neville Hope         AV Co-Ordinator ..  Ron Vermeulen   

Hall Rentals ..  Judy Starr ..  rentals@fannybaycommunity.com  335-0241 

Flyer Editor .. Wendy Keating .. flyer@fannybaycommunity.com          Director at Large .. Roger Chayer  

Volunteer Co-ordinator .. Cece Henderson cece@gypsycece.com       

     Data Collection of Volunteer Hours .. Marjorie Urquhart   (not a board position) 

250-335-2832  allow several days for call back   7793 Island Hwy S  Fanny Bay V0R 1W0  

The Fanny Bay Flyer is published monthly (except January) by  
the Fanny Bay Community Association [FBCA], a non-profit  
society and registered charitable organization.  
Opinions expressed in the Flyer are not necessarily those of  
the FBCA or the editor. While every effort is made to ensure the  
accuracy of the Flyer’s content, neither the Association nor  
the Editor assume responsibility for any misprints or errors,  
which may appear in the information given and printed within.  
Submit camera ready artwork -  jpg,  gif,  tif  - or inquires to  
flyer@ fannybaycommunity.com 
       

       The FBCA Board of Directors will promote activities that  
        enhance the quality of life for Fanny Bay residents.  
        The Board seeks community input, invites participation,  
         encourages the use of the Fanny Bay Hall as a place to  
         gather, share, foster and deepen the sense of community  
         while maintaining the existing structure in good condition.  
         The FBCA gratefully acknowledges the support of the  
         Province of BC through a Community Gaming Grant  
         which enables the delivery of low cost 
         programs & activities. 

FLYER  DEADLINE IS  THE 20 th  OF  THE  PREVIOUS  MONTH 

 Aerobics (FB Hall) 
  Suzanne Murray ...................................  335-2533             
Baynes Sound Lions Club (OAP Hall)   
  Cliff Helps ….. ........................................  335-1112   
Baynes Sound Garden Club (OAP Hall)   
  Juanita Purin..……….…..…...  juanitamoa@shaw.ca  
 Beachcombers Academy  Little Oysters Preschool 
  Principal - Wendy Preston .............. 778-427-4007 
 Beaufort Watershed Stewards  
  Mike Mesford  …………......………....... 250-702-5900 
 CV Senior Peer Support ……………..... 250-871-5940 
 Fanny Bay Hall RENTAL 
  Judy Starr ………………………….…….……....… 335-0241 
 Fanny Bay Quilt Group   
  Noreen Sterling ……………..……….............. 335-3010 
  Joan Johnsen ….…................................... 335-2333 
Fanny Bay Salmonid Enhancement Society 
  Judy Ackinclose .....................................  335-0010 
 Fanny Bay Volunteer Fire Department 
  Chief - Mike Smith .......................... 250-702-3346 

Fanny Bay Waterworks District Office 
 Patricia McLean …………………..….……… 250-927-2770 
Fat Oyster Reading Series 
 Sean Hickey …………………..……………….  250-802-6104  
Men’s Caregiver Support Group  
  Wayne  ……………………………………..….. 250-927-1474 
OAP #127 Hall 418 Ships Point Road 
 Bruce Mills .... Hall RENTAL .....................  335-1337 
Parents & Tots (FB Hall) 
 Evelyn Bally .………..................................... 335-9022 
Pickleball (FB Hall) Cher Kuss …...….... 778-427-4137 
Ships Point Volunteer Fire Department 
 Chief - Terry Hoffart ................................. 335-0680 
Ships Point Improvement District 
 Office - Nina LeBlanc ................................ 335-0551 
Yoga  (FB Hall) Josey Slater ................ 250-650-4535 
Youth Group Evelyn Bally ......................... 335-9022 
FBCA Website  ………..….  fannybaycommunity.com 
Facebook Group page  ……………….…..  fannybayhall  
Fanny Bay Community Bulletin Board  ...public page 

 

 
Community  Contacts 
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Aerobics, Low Impact Suzanne FB Hall 
Baynes Sound Garden Club  - OAP Hall 
Baynes Sound Lions  - OAP Hall 
CV Seniors Peer Support  - OAP Hall 
FBCA Board Meeting  - Fanny Bay Hall 
FBSES - Rosewall Ck Hatchery Berray Rd 
FBWW - Fire Hall, Cougar Smith Rd 
Men’s Caregiver Support Group 
OAP General Meeting  
Parents & Tots  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Pickleball  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Pickleball  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Pickleball  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Pickleball  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Pickleball  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Shi p s Point Improvement Dist.  
Youth Group  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Yoga, Instructor: Josey  - Fanny Bay Hall 
Yoga, Gentle  - Fanny Bay Hall 

    Monday   R   Thursday …… 
    Thursday  ………………………… 
    Monday  …………………………. 
    Thursday  …………………….…. 
    Thursday  ………………………… 
    Wednesday  R  Saturday  .. 
    Meetings as required  ……... 
    Thursday  
    Tuesday  …………………………. 
    Wednesday  …………………… 
    Sunday  ……………………...….. 
    Monday  …………………………. 
    Wednesday  ……………………. 
    Thursday  ………………………… 
    Friday  …………………………….. 
    Wednesday  …………………….  
    Friday  …………………………….. 
    Tuesday  …………………………. 
    Thursday  ………………………… 

9  -  10 am 
7 pm  first week 
7 pm  third week 
1 - 3 pm first week   Fanny Bay - Bowser 
7 pm  fourth week 
9  -  12 noon 
fannybaywaterworks@gmail.com 
1-2 pm third week, Bowser Legion  
2 pm  second week 
10 am - 11:30 am 
10 -1 pm league 1  
 5 - 8 pm league 1 / 3 - 4:30pm league 2 
 3 - 5 pm league 2 
 5 - 8 pm league 1 
10 -1 pm league 1 / 2 -4pm league 2 
 time varies, second  week 
 7  -  8 pm when hall available 
 7 -  8:45 pm       
11:45 am - 1:15 pm   

2019 

  
 2nd Sun Market &  Pancake Breakfast    
 Soupy Café & Community Lunch 
 
Black Cat Movie Nights 
        Leave your kids at home and come on  
 

Twoonie Matinee  Children’s Movies   
 

Black Cat Movie Nights 
        Leave your kids at home and come on  
Concert Series– Foothills Brass Quintet 
Concert Series-  Lizzy Hoyt Trio 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, Dec  9 th,  8 am - noon 
4th Thursday, Dec 27 th,  noon - 1 pm  
 

Saturday, December  15th   7:30 pm 
down to the Fanny Bay Hall  
Postponed til 2019 
Saturday, December  29th   7:30 pm 
down to the Fanny Bay Hall  
Friday,  Feb 22nd   7 pm 
Saturday,  March 9th   7 pm 
 
 
 
 

 
Lighthouse Community Hall, Qual. Bay 
Lighthouse Community Hall, Qual. Bay 
 

Fanny Bay Community Hall 
 ‘The Gleaners and I’   French Documentary 
Fanny Bay Community Hall 
Fanny Bay Community Hall 
‘Harvey’ with Jimmy Stewart 
Fanny Bay Community Hall 
Fanny Bay Community Hall 
 

 

Coming  Attractions 

 
 Classes, Clubs & Meetings 


